## Good morning,

I am writing to document some of my concerns regarding the proposed high density development at 1166 to 1204 Gordon Street and the townhouses on Landsdown Drive.

As a homeowner at Landsdown Drive, I am most concerned about how this development will impact my well water supply and the quality of my water.

Also the increased amount of traffic that this development will generate with the addition of 22 driveways exiting onto Landsdown Drive is very concerning.

The 6 storey apartment buildings will also significantly decrease the sunlight at my location, particularly during the winter.

Other concerns are the predictable effects of high density including more people and animal traffic, more litter, increased noise levels, higher crime and so on.

I am documenting these concerns for your consideration at city council meeting today.

Sincerely,

Wendy Brubacher Landsdown Drive Guelph, Ontario